Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday, October 25, 2004

8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present:  Steve Hoch, Steve Yates, Leonidas Bachas, Janet Eldred, Phil Harling, Richard Milich, Suzanne Pucci, Brian Rymond, Monica Udvardy, and Kirsten Turner

Chairman Steve Yates called the meeting to order at 8:30 AM.


1)
The minutes from October 18, 2004 were approved.

2)  
After a short discussion, the committee approved revised language for the sabbatical leave policy.
Original Section 2.b. of the Sabbatical Leave Policy and Procedures 

2.
Scholarly or creative productivity of the applicant.

b.   Consistency of professional productivity, in relation to years of
      academic service. 


Revised Section 2.b. of the Sabbatical Leave Policy and Procedures
2. Scholarly or creative productivity of the applicant.

b. Substantive evidence of scholarly results since the last sabbatical.  In disciplines in which scholarship generally takes the form of articles, it is reasonable to expect that several article-length projects will have been brought to completion since the last sabbatical in accordance with the distribution of effort.  In disciplines that emphasize the publication of scholarly monographs, it may not be reasonable to expect that a book-length project will have been brought to completion during the interval between sabbaticals.  But it is reasonable to expect to see evidence of scholarly progress during that interval, in the form of published articles, conference papers, and the like.

3)  
Dean Hoch and Associate Dean Harling reported that they had met with the Political Science department to discuss its draft Tenure and Promotion Statement.  
4)    
Dean Hoch reported that the Provost’s Retention Fund may be used as a resource to assist in retaining faculty who have offers from other institutions.  The committee approved using the fund in this capacity.
5)  
The committee discussed portions of the Arts and Sciences Self-study.  The committee will continue its review at the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:18 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kirsten Turner

